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OUR OFSTED INSPECTION REPORT 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends 
 
I am very pleased to be able to send you the report from OfSTED following their 
recent inspection of our school.  I am so proud that the hard work of our children 
and staff has been recognised and that the inspection team judged our school to be 
good in all areas, with personal development and welfare to be outstanding. 
 
While they were with us, the inspectors watched teaching and learning in all year 
groups and they held meetings with governors, the Local Authority, leaders, staff, 
parents and children.  In addition, they looked thoroughly at children’s books as well 
as a wide range of documents, including our website, policies, safeguarding and 
behaviour records, our School Improvement Plan, governing body minutes, and they 
received parent and staff responses to Parent View and a staff questionnaire. 
 
We are all so proud of our report.  It really reflects what the inspectors saw and the 
evidence they gathered over their two days with us.  The report underlines the 
commitment and drive of our staff team, the very good behaviour and attitudes of 
our children, the work our governors have undertaken to oversee our school and the 
high regard that our parents hold us in. 
 
It is difficult to highlight particular parts of our report as so much of it is extremely 
positive, although I particularly like the reference to the impressively nurturing 
culture of our school.  I am very pleased to send it to you in its entirety.  Such a 
great report gives us a very clear mandate to continue the work we have done to 
make our school one that our whole community can be proud of. 
 
I would like to thank each one of our children for making my job so rewarding, every 
member of my staff team for their hard work and fantastic commitment, all 
members of our governing body for their support and help, and every parent and 
friend of our school for your continued support. 
 
Be Proud and ‘Expect Success’. 
 
 
 
Peter Howard 
Headteacher 
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